
  
155 F Road Loxahatchee Groves, FL 33470  

           Agenda Item #  

TO:             Town Council 

FROM:            Richard Gallant, Public Works Director 

VIA:                 Francine Ramaglia, Town Manager     

DATE:             June 3, 2025 

SUBJECT:      Resolution No. 2025-XX; 161st Terrace N. Swale Grading 

 

 

Background: As part of FY24 paving project, the Public Works Department made a commitment to 

provide better road surfaces and to include road swale improvements to reduce flooding risks and improve 

the life expectancy of the roads. Due to staffing limitations and time constraints the Public Works 

Department will be utilizing the D.S. Eakins public works piggyback contract, approved on February 4, 

2025, to perform grading of the swale along the West side 161st Terrace North. Upon completion of this 

project, the roads will drain properly and is the first phase in a comprehensive project to correct the 

neglected drainage in the 161st Terrace N subdivision. The total cost for this phase of the project is 

$187,512.00 and will be completely funded by the money saved from the Huurr Homes, LLC Culvert 

Replacement Project. 

 

The total budgeted amount for the CIP Culvert Replacement Project was $821,070.00. The department 

implemented a contract with Huurr Homes, LLC in the amount of $575,240.00, saving the Town 

$245,830.00. Upon completion of the 161st Terrace North Swale Grading Project, there will be a remainder 

of $58,318.00 which will be allocated towards other projects and or departmental needs. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recommendations: Staff recommends approval of Resolution No. 2025-XX 

 


